
 CHADDLEWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to The Parish Council: Mrs Kim Lloyd 
Tel No.: 07867 310121 

chaddleworth.pc@outlook.com 
 

MINUTES 

TUESDAY 5TH JULY 2022 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IN THE CHADDLEWORTH VILLAGE HALL, 

UPPER END. RG20 7DY. 
 

Cllr’s Present:  

Cllr. G Murphy (Chair) 

Cllr. J Ballard (Vice Chair) 

Cllr. J Mills 

Cllr. S. Mcallister 

Cllr. K. McNamara 

Clerk: Mrs K Lloyd 

Ward Member: Cllr. Clive Hooker. 

Members of the Public: 1 

 
1 APOLOGIES 

Cllr. Wilson sent his apologies. 
 

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON AGENDA ITEMS 
No Declarations of Interest raised. 

 
3 MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

Councillors RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY to confirm and adopt the minutes for the meeting on 7th 
June 2022. 

 
4 PUBLIC QUESTIONS 

The Clerk reported she had replied to an email from a member of the Entertainment Committee’s 
regarding the jubilee payments between Parish Council and the Entertainment Committee 
following the member of public in attendance asking if a response had been made.  
 

5 PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 
 No planning applications received at time of publishing Agenda.  

 
6 FINANCE 

Councillors RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY to approve the payments for July as shown below – 
pending the payment to the Chaddleworth Village Hall as a breakdown of the Jubilee payments 
had been requested. Once received the Councillors will review and approve via email before the 
next meeting in September.  
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The Budget vs Expenditure table to date July was noted.  
(All above finance documents emailed to members of the Parish Council before the meeting)  
 

7 SPEED DATA RESULTS FOLLOWING LATEST TRAFFIC SURVEY 
The traffic survey was carried out from the 12th - 19th January covering four sites in Chaddleworth. 
Please see Appendix 1 for the results. The data shows that speeds were below the threshold for 
intervention. 
 

8 NORRIS LANE 
Cllr. Murphy said this is still ongoing and he is still chasing.  
 
CLERK REPORTS 
The Clerk asked Council if they would be interested in expressing an interest for Chieveley’s 
playground equipment which is being replaced. The current equipment is being offered for free, 
and it is asked if interested parties would like to be added to the list. The Councillors agreed for 
CPC to be added. 
 
13/06 Email from Green Fest Event 2022 on 10th September are asking for donations. The 
Councillors had RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY to donating £25.00.  See link - 
http://www.ourgreenfest.co.uk/ 
 

9 COUNCILLORS REPORTS 
Cllr. Mcallister reported in the last meeting that the overgrowth on the footpath through the golf 
course to Great Shefford has now been cut, no further action required. 
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Cllr. Mills asked if Council would consider paying £65.00 for the cleaning of the Jubilee shield 
which has been placed on the Ibex outside wall as a commemorative of the Jubilee. Councillors 
RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY to approve the payment.  
 
Cllr. McNamara reported the verges need cutting in RG20 7DX and RG20 7DY.  Cllr. Hooker, in 

attendance said the grounds maintenance team are behind on their schedule and are low on 

resources, Cllr. Hooker said he would prompt them, and the Clerk will also send an email to them.        

 

Cllr. Mcallister reported that he had cleared the foliage from the signs at the bottom of School Hill 

and Main Street. He also said he would cut the branches back in the playground around the junior 

climber. The Parish Council thanked Cllr. Mcallister.  

 
Cllr. Murphy asked the Clerk to chase up the verges at The Butts and Mount Lane, some work had 
been carried out, but this needs completing. The grips were identified a while back, but so far 
nothing has happened.  
 
Cllr. Murphy reported that a resident said at the bottom of Cross Pitts cottage on the junction at 
Sheep House Road is very uneven. This was reported to West Berkshire Council.  
 
Cllr. Hooker, ward member reported that most parishes have the same issues, regarding speeding 
and overgrowth. This year’s Members Bid’s did not have much of an uptake this year with match 
funding. In May 2023 bids will be offered again and asked Councils to keep this in mind for any 
projects in the parish that could be match funded.  
Cllr. Hooker’s position as Chairman to West Berkshire Council came to an end in May and he 
reported that it had been a pleasure and privilege to serve as Chairman and on behalf of the 
Downlands ward.  
For a full report from the ward member, Cllr. Clive Hooker, please see the link below shown on 
West Berkshire Council website.   
https://www.westberks.gov.uk/chairmansparishcouncilreport 
 
 

10 MATTERS FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION 
None. 
 

11 DATE OF NEXT MEETTING 
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 6th September 2022 at 7.30pm in the Chaddleworth Village 
Hall.  
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